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By email:  
 
 
Tēnā koe  
 
Information Request – White Fleet Numbers 
 
We refer to your official information request dated 3 July 2023. This request was transferred to 
Fire and Emergency New Zealand by the Department of Internal Affairs on 4 July 2023. You 
requested the following information: 

Could you please tell me how many? 

1. FENZ unmarked response capable Managers Cars there are 
2. FENZ marked response capable Utes that are attached to roles there are, such as Volunteer 

support officers, group managers, fire safety etc 

We interpreted your request as asking for (1) the number of response capable vehicles (including 
cars, utes, and SUVs) that do not have branding and are driven by a manager and (2) the number 
of response capable utes that do have Fire and Emergency branding and are attached to specific 
roles. We interpreted “response capable” to mean fitted with emergency beacons and siren. 
 
Your request has been assessed in accordance with the provisions of the Official Information Act 
1982 (OIA). We provide the following answers to your request:  
 

• The number of response capable unmarked vehicles driven by managers is 80.  
• The number of response capable marked utes that are attached to specific roles is 79. 

 
Please note that we do not have a database that records this specific information, so we have 
provided an answer based on local knowledge from the Region Fleet Coordinators and some 
checking of other information sources. 
 



 

 
 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision.  
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Nāku noa nā 

 
 
Julia McCook-Weir 
Manager, Information Requests 
 




